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October 24, 2002

PUBLIC NOTICE

FINAL DETERMINATION FOR THIRD EXTENTION TO VARIANCE 
FOR THE MWRA CSO CONTROL PLAN

LOWER CHARLES RIVER BASIN


On October 24, 2002, the Department of Environmental Protection (DEP) issued a Final Determination to extend the October 1, 1998 Variance under the Massachusetts Surface Water Quality Standards at 314 CMR 4.00 for Combined Sewer Overflows (CSO) to the Lower Charles River Basin for a third one-year period from two years to five years.  The result of these revisions is that two specific conditions in the original Variance were revised as indicated below.

DEP’s FINAL DETERMINATION

(1)
The Variance for CSO discharges to the Lower Charles River Basin is extended by one year to October 1, 2003.

(2)
The submission date for Variance Conditions B(1) and B(2) are revised from July 1, 2002 to July 1, 2003.

B(1)
MWRA to submit a report to DEP, EPA and MEPA evaluating the possibility of siting additional CSO storage faculties, and assess she costs, benefits , and feasibility of enhancements of treatment at/near the Cottage Farm CSO Treatment Facility.

B(2)
As directed by DEP, MWRA shall run its Sewer System and Receiving Water Quality Models (for fecal coliform and dissolved oxygen) for a series of varying stormwater inputs and boundary conditions to assess the potential water quality benefits of additional and/or upgraded CSO controls and provide the results to EPA and DEP.

Variance Extension Process
(1)
The August 24, 2002, MEPA Environmental Monitor included a Public Notice which indicated DEP’s Tentative Determination to issue a third one-year extension to the Variance.  The notice stated that comments on the Tentative Determination would be accepted by DEP through September 20, 2002.

(2)
Written comments were received from the Charles River Watershed Association and Roger Frymire.  Based on those comments, DEP expanded the Variance requirements relative to Public Notification actions.

Copies of the Final Determination can be obtained by contacting Steven G. Lipman, Department of Environmental Protection, 6th floor, One Winter Street, Boston, MA 02108, by telephone at (617) 292-5698, or by E-mail at steven.lipman@state.ma.us. 

This information is available in alternate format. Call Aprel McCabe, ADA Coordinator at 1-617-556-1171. TDD Service - 1-800-298-2207.
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